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1. PURPOSE

1.1. To inform committee of progress on various aspects of sports development and indoor leisure provision.

1.2. Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


· Council Ambitions – many of the initiatives reported here are intended to make services more accessible to disadvantaged groups and to protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area. 

· Community Objectives – the issues covered in this report offer cultural opportunities, promote the development of sustainable tourism and help improve the environment of the area. 

· Corporate Priorities – partnership working is central to many of these projects, which are intended to improve the well-being of people in the Ribble Valley. 

· Other Considerations – none identified.

2.
CRIME & DISORDER REDUCTION PARTNERSHIP

2.1
The Good News is that the CDRP is on target to achieve its 13.5% reduction in crimes over the period 1 April 2005-31 March 2008.

2.2
The Bad News is that the government has withdrawn funding for Crime & Disorder for 2008/09 with no reasons given.  The CDRP meets on 10 January 2008 to discuss this situation.  If no outside funding is received, it will mean the loss of three outside-funded posts (Quality of Life Officer, Community Sports Facilitator and Part time Clerical Assistant).  In addition, it will severely restrict any future projects such as Mentoring, CCTV Maintenance, diversionary tactics and promotional activity.

3.
PLAY ENGLAND

3.1
We have received confirmation from the Big Lottery that a Play Strategy and subsequent grant application has been successful.  This will mean a £200,000 investment in play facilities over the next three years, starting with the mobile skate park, which will be touring village venues this coming summer.

4.
CASTLE MUSEUM REDEVELOPMENT
4.1
At the first meeting of the project Board, it was reported that the programme was still on budget and within the agreed timetable.  We will be shortly making our first stage claim from the Heritage Lottery Fund, which should confirm their acceptance of the progress made so far.  We are now beginning detailed negotiations with the County Council Museum Service on the service level agreement that will shape the future operation of the facility. 

5.
CONCLUSION

5.1
Committee note the contents of the report
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